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WCYP Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, April 25, 2024 – 6:30pm 

Cheers 2U 

 

Attendance:  Dan Biller, Scott Boes, Dan & Lesley Hayman, Tom Karcher, Greg & Jessica Moon, 

Zach Morral, Ben Mullins, Millie Thelen, and Desiree Young. 

 

President Zach Morral called the meeting to order at 6:40 p.m. 

 

Treasurer’s Report – Zach announced there was a balance of $52,491.31 in the checking account. 

• Budgeted expenses include $2,500 for Village of Carey Playground Equipment and $8,000 for 

2024 scholarships. 

 

Committee Updates: 

• Scholarships 

o Reviews were completed of the scholarship applications were completed at the March 

meeting. 4 winners were chosen: 2 USHS and 2 WHS. 

o Graham & Lesley may be presenting at the ceremonies, and Greg will get certificates and 

checks written. 

 

Old Business 

• Potential Elks Partnership 

o The Elks had reached out regarding the discontinued backpack program with the local 

food pantries due to complications/restrictions for their funds.  They now have $2,000-

$4000 available annually to possibly partner with WCYP for a different beneficial cause. 

o Follow-up had still not been done with the Elks. 

o Wyneygate was suggested as an annual event that is a partnership between Elks & 

WCYP, which these funds could be used to contribute to the proceeds of. 

• United Way Volunteer Request  

o Zach thanked those WCYP members who volunteered for the Purse Bingo event on April 

19th including: Millie, Ben, Hannah, Jess, and Greg. 

o The event raised close to $18,000. 

 

New Business 

• Donation Requests 

o KidzWorld Daycare Center 

▪ Operated by Apostolic Gospel Church on 5th Street. 

▪ Looking for donations of any amount to reach a $156,000 goal as they are 

expanding. 

▪ The WCYP donated $1,500 to the daycare in Oct. 2021. 

▪ Jessica made a motion to donate $1,500 to KidzWorld Daycare Center and Dan 

seconded the motion.  The motion was then passed unanimously by way of voice 

vote. 

o Voice of Hope 
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▪ The WCYP received another donation request, and VoH seems to send donation 

requests often. 

▪ The WCYP last donated $100 to the organization in Jan. 2024, and $100 in Jan. 

2023 before that. 

▪ It was decided not to make additional annual donations at this time. 

o Upper Pedal Company 

▪ The Pedal Bike annual sponsorship is due at an amount of $250. 

▪ WCYP has done the annual, smaller sign, sponsorship on the pedal bike since it 

started. 

▪ Tom made a motion to donate $250 to the Upper Pedal Company and Lesley 

seconded the motion.  The motion was then passed unanimously by way of voice 

vote. 

• Wyanstock To-Do’s 

o The annual To-Do List and “Week Of” duties list was shared with everyone for a 

reminder of all the items to take care of over the coming months. 

o General dialogue took place regarding items on the list. 

 

Adjourn 

• Dan moved to adjourn the meeting.  Meeting adjourned. 

 

 

 


